FGM - what is it, why is it so serious and what can we all do to help?

Abebe is 12. Abebe's friends have noticed she's been acting oddly since she flew back from staying with her aunt and uncle in Ethiopia for a few weeks. Abebe is much quieter now and doesn't want to play football anymore. She spends ages in the toilets and sometimes comes out in tears. She's started to skip school saying she 'hates sitting down all day.'



Challenge: What has happened to Abebe? How do you know? More challenging: Is there anything Abebe's friends could have done to help her? What about now? Explain.

Mega Challenging: Explain why you think FGM still continues in the modern day world.

FGM - what is it, why is it so serious and what can we all do to help?

Key terms:

FGM – Female Genital Mutilation (FGM) is the act of cutting some or all of a female person's external genitals, for reasons which are not medical. It is also sometimes referred to as female circumcision.

Learning Outcomes:

Identify what to look out for when a victim may have, or may be soon to experience FGM.

Describe how girls are encouraged into the process and reasons why it's often unreported.

Explain why girls feel so much pressure, analyse the link between FGM and patriarchal societies and the main factors for why there are so few prosecutions for FGM.

What do we all need to know about FGM?

READING ALOUD OPPORTUNITY We will now read the info sheets as a class.

FGM Information:

What is FGM

Female Genital Mutilation (FGM) is the act of cutting some or gll_qC a female person's external genitals, for reasons which are not medical. It is also sometimes referred to as female circumcis



Clitoridectomy is where part or all of the clitoris is removed.

Excision is where part or $\rho \| \| q \|$ the female person's clitoris and the lips surrounding vagina are removed. The outer lips may or may not be removed.

Jaffabatons is the nost server byse of F6M. This is where the female persons antelige and differs are removed, and her personals are extitred up as that the cannot her sax, or cannot get any pleasure from horing sex. A small opening is left, so that the spiric can still got the total can had here be priced. If it weren who has undergone this kind of F6M gets preparal, her period the work her ball so had been a few of the priced that the proper than the priced that the proper had been also that the proper had been also that the proper had been a few periods that the proper had been also that the pr

Who Does It Happen To

FGM. happens to girls, at any age, but usually when they are below the age of 15. It may be corried out when a girl is a baby, or in her childhood, adolescence, or even before she gets married or pregnant. It is estimated that 200 million women and girls alive today have undergone FGM.

FGM is often performed by people who do not have medical training, using a razor blade, without any painkillers or grasstoctic

Where Does It Happen

FGM happens in 29 countries, mainly in Africa, the Middle East and some parts of Asia. The most severe kind of FGM, called influention, is mostly done in North-Eastern African countries like Djübuth, Firthra, Ethiopia, Somalia, and Sudah, However, because of migration, there are also people affected by FGM living in Europe, Australia, North America, and other countries worldwide. It is illegal for anyone to carry out F6M in the UK. No arrests have been made for F6M in the UK. Nowever, just because nobody has been arrested doesn't mean it isn't going on. There are on estimated 130,000 women and girls' who are affected by F6M in the UK, and in 2014, hospitals across England reported an overage of 18 new cases of F6M per

Why Does Tt Honnen?

F6M is nainly corried out for cultural reasons. It is, appeiding 1,bp, to tradition which promotes modely and what is considered to be 'propriette sead beglipping, internal. It is appeared to put women off howing sex, so that they don't have sex before morning and only hone sex with one preson (their hadoson). It is contented so do considered to be a sign of religious faith, or a symbol of passing into adulthood F6M is often carried out by women on younger grist.

The girls' relatives or elders may try to describe the procedure normal and symbolizing a 'coming of agi.' It is not normal or healthy for a body to have parts and eff for nonmadical reasons. To call earl oil a sorts of delilitating, life-ion phealth proleing, constant pain, bleading infections and even death. Women who are the victims of FGM are for more likely to tile giving birth.

What Can T Do About Tt?

If you suspect someone of howing had F6M, performing F6M, planning or organising F6M, you should report it to the police. It is illegal for organ living in the UK to perform F6M or to take their clinic debaded to have F6M Aymen Extrad gailing the reformes control you for the present present present present present present present present you for the present present present present present present present which this is likely to hoppen to, you have a responsibility to report this (you could end up soring their life).

Look out for the telltale signs of FGM in girls, which include: difficulty walking, sitting or standing; spending longer in the bathroom; long unexplained absences from school; reluctance to go to the toilet.

FGM is an abuse of human rights and we must all play our part in spotting it so that we can prevent any more girls from suffering this frauma.

If you are worked about FGM or thinky our might have used to be so it offected by FGM, you can contact the NSPCC FGM Helpline on 0800 028 3950 or email: fighthigh@pape.com



Task 1 - Your teacher will put you in small groups for this. Discuss the article, try and empathise what she is going through, what Human Rights issues are there?

Why is this still happening to young girls from the UK?

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J2uZ1X0mFiQ

ONLY UP TO 6.19 on videoclip.

Watch the clip and answer the questions at your challenge level. What do all the people who've had it done have in common?



What happened to Najima?

What does brainwashed mean?

What did Najima hear when she went to her neighbours house?

Why do some people find it hard to even speak about FGM?

Why don't the girls just say no?

What does 'haram' mean?

What do relatives say to make girls feel like they should have FGM done?

Why don't the girls have the procedure properly explained to them before they go?

Why do you think some men want women to have this done? (clue - the clitoris plays a big part in women enjoying sex).

Why are there so few prosecutions for FGM?

Policing cuts
Lack of awareness
Families involved
Pressure on victim
Language barriers
Not government priority
Often happens abroad so expensive to investigate
Would need to be proved.

ADDITIONAL - OPTIONAL

Another traditional but barbaric cultural practice which many people may not have heard of before is breast ironing. This practice again targets women and has a long history of scarring young girls for life as well as causing immense pain during application.

It's hard to believe still this happens today. Many of you may be able to see the similarities in reasoning for both FGM and breast ironing - we will discuss these shortly.

 Watch the clip carefully. You don't need to write anything at this point.

2. Read as a class the information sheet then answer the questions at your challenge level.

3. Be prepared to discuss your ideas as a class.



<u>Plenary</u>

Returning to the starter - how COULD you have helped Abebe begore she left for Ethiopia? Analyse the best way, keeping in mind her relatives are involved and she may not be aware of what was going to happen.

Learning Outcomes:

Identify what to look out for when a victim may have, or may be soon to experience FGM.

Describe how girls are encouraged into the process and reasons why it's often unreported.

Explain why girls feel so much pressure, analyse the link between FGM and patriarchal societies and the main factors for why there are so few prosecutions for FGM.

